Ottawa, Untario, July 7, 1959.

Mr. Louis Richard, President and General Manager, Crown Assets Disposal Corporation, 88 Metcalfe Street, Ottawa, Ontario.

Dear Sir:

As you requested, I am submitting herewith a copy of a letter dated April 27, 1959 from the Deputy Minister of the Department of National Defence to the Deputy Minister of the Department of Defence Production confirming that all completed Arrow Aircraft are to be disposed of as scrap.

Yours very truly,

J. I. Rush, Chief, No. 1 Division.

Encl.

JLE/ro

Memo to the Crown Assets Disposal Corporation. Lax Brothers in Hamilton won the contract to reduce this multimillion-dollar development into a few hundred thousand dollars' worth of scrap metal. (NATIONAL ARCHIVES)